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Whatôs On 

ü Saturday 15 Sunday 16 Sep.  BMWTCNSW Far Cairn Rally at Tottenham 
NSW, raising money for MARI (Motorcycle Accident Research Initiative). 

ü Sunday 23 Sep.  Shannons German Autodisplay, Parkes ACT. 

ü Saturday 20 Oct.  31st BMWMCCACT Kosciuszko Rally.  Your Club Rally at 
Geehi on the Alpine Way between Jindabyne (70km) & Khancoban (30km). 

http://www.bmw-clubs-international.com/
http://maps.google.com.au/maps/ms?source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&ie=UTF8&hq=CDSCC&hnear=&msa=0&ll=-36.377828,148.179141&spn=0.006332,0.006427&t=h&z=17&msid=114651330560691017702.00048918ef1c803108d02
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ABOUT THE CLUB  

Meetings :  7.45 pm, fourth Wednesday of each month at 3TThe Canberra Club3T 

45 West Row Civic, ACT or by 3TGoogle Map3T. 

Membership:   Membership forms are printed periodically in the magazine or 

can be downloaded from the Clubôs website 3Thttp://bmwmccact.org.au/3T. 

Web Site:  Check the Clubôs website 3Thttp://www.bmwmccact.org.au3T for 

updates to rides and social events and keep in touch by joining one of our 
Yahoo groups: 

¶ BMWMCCACT: 3Thttp://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/actbmwmcc/ 3T. 

¶ ACTGravelsurfers: 3Thttp://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/ACTGravelsurfing/ 3T. 
 
Activities:  The Club endeavours to have at least one organized run and social 

event per month and listed on the 3TWhatôs On3T page and welcomes suggestions 
for rides or social events.  Send your suggestions to the Ride Coordinator or 
Social Secretary. 

Whilst we make every effort to keep the 3TWhatôs On3T page accurate, changes to 
meeting times and places can occur between publication dates.  The Club uses 
email to inform Members of late changes to rides and activities or general 
information including ad-hoc events.  If your email address has changed or your 
mailbox is full, we cannot contact you, so advise the Membership Secretary of 
changes to your contact details.  The website contains the most up-to-date 
information. 

Charity Support:   Profits from the Clubôs Kosciuszko Rally, held each October, 

are used to support a nominated charity.  For 2011, this was the RFDS. 

PRIVACY OF CLUB MEMB ER INFORMATION 

The Clubôs Privacy & Spam policy is available on the webpage or on request. 

SHAFT DRIVE LINES 

Whilst the Editor has absolute discretion, we welcome contributions to the 
Clubôs magazine óShaft Drive Linesô.  Email is preferred to the 
3Teditor@bmwmccact.org.au3T or by @mail to 

  The Editor, Shaft Drive Lines 
  BMWMCCACT 
  PO Box 4042 
  WESTON CREEK ACT 2611 

For emails, do not embed pictures or compress their size to less than 200 dpi. 

DISCLAIMER 

Participants in BMWMCCACT Incorporated (the Club) activities do 
so at their own risk as is obeying the law.  The Club, Committee 
and members are not responsible for personal injury or loss 
arising from or through any Club acti vity.  Remember your riding 
style impacts on the enjoyment and safety of other road users.  

The opinions, articles and pictures published in this magazine are 
those of the individual writer and not the BMWMCCACT Inc, Editor 
or BMW Motorrad.  Technical artic les and other such information 
where provided is for use at the discretion of the individual and 
are not intended to detract from genuine BMW spares, service and 
warranty.  

3Thttp://www.clubs.bmw.com.au/scripts/main.asp?PageID=12927 3T 
3Thttp://www.bmw-clubs-international.com3T
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PRESIDENTôS BANTER 

Hi fellow members, 

In a few weeks we will all be welcoming Spring and 
the associated warmer weather - at last, this winter 
has had some of the coldest days for years.  With 
Spring comes two popular events of our calendar, 
the GS Safari and Shannons German Auto Display.  
I am sure we will have several members with tales to 
tell of the Border Run, the Off Centre Rally and the 
soon to be run, GS Safari, at our September 
General Meeting. 

The Shannons German Auto Display will be held 
behind the Treasury Building in the car park, 
adjacent to Commonwealth Avenue.  Check the 
Whatôs On calendar for more details.  I have been 
meeting with the organising committee to ensure 
that our bikes get a good spot amongst the four-
wheel contingent.  This show is always popular and 
includes the clubôs concourse where you can display 
your bike at its best.  Unlike some car clubs, we 
encourage modified, well-used machinery that reflect 
your personality and have practical improvements 
that enhance your ride.  A muddy GS complete with 
camping gear would be well received, why should 
Ewan and Charlie get all the attention! 

Those of us who live in the ACT will be aware that 
we will be having ACT Assembly elections on 20th 
October.  So between now and then is your 
opportunity to talk to the candidates, usually at the 
local shops, and discuss their ideas in relation to 
motorcycling.  Most are aware of the various clubs 
and the impact we have had in reducing the number 
of cars on the roads and in major car parks.  But 
most would have no idea that all the crash barriers 
are tested for car control not a rider and their bike.  I 
am not suggesting that you choose one party over 
another on road issues, but to try to raise the 
awareness of all the candidates that there is more to 
road safety than closely monitoring vehicle speed. 

Ride Safely 

Martin Robertson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 

Mitchell Smee F650GS 

Colin Cooper F800ST 

Julian Talbot S1000RR 

  

Welcome, see you on a ride J 
 

CLUB MEETINGS 

The Club meets 1945 the 4P

th
P 

Wednesday of each month at The 
Canberra Club 45 West Row Civic. 

If you canôt find a park, there are 
some past the Police Station here: 
http://goo.gl/maps/NjrP 
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WHATôS ON 

Club members meet for an informal breakfast each Sunday from 0845 at the Thymes Thirty Three Café 
3/33 Ellendon Street Bungendore.  Owners Karen & Alison offer BMW Club members a free small coffee 
when they purchase the big breakfast of 2 eggs, bacon, sausage tomato and mushrooms for $16.00. 

Everyone is welcome from 0830-1000 and often an ad-hoc short ride is arranged on the day for afterwards.  
Please free up the tables from 1000 if you are not eating to make way for other customers. 

This calendar lists Club activities and updated on the web page (www.bmwmccact.org.au) or by the Ride 
Coordinator by email to members.  This does not stop you from arranging a ride, and if you want company, 
email the 3TRide Coordinator3T who will pass your planned trip on to the Club members.  Do not forget an 
article and pictures of your ride for the magazine!  Send those to the 3TEditor3T 

201
2 

Date Detail  Contact  

S
e

p
te

m
b

e
r

 

Saturday 1 
Monday 10 

2012 Postie Bike Challenge; Perth to Broome WA 
See: http://www.postiebikechallenge.org/index.htm 

Contact the Ride Coordinator 

Wednesday 12 Committee Meeting, The Canberra Club Contact the President 

Saturday 15 
Sunday 16 

BMWTCNSW Far Cairn Rally at Tottenham the 
centre of NSW; raises funds for MARI 

For information see 
www.bmwtcnsw.org  

Sunday16 
Saturday 21 

BMW GS Safari 2012 
Ballina ï Foster 

Bookings are essential: 
http://www.bmwsafari.com 

Sunday 23 Shannons German Autodisplay & Club Concourse 
Treasury Car park, Langton Crescent Parkes ACT 

Contact the Ride Coordinator 

Wednesday 26 General Meeting, The Canberra Club Contact the President 

O
c
to

b
e

r
 

Friday 5 
Sunday 7 

15
th
 Golden Dragon Rally, Tarnagulla Vic.  See 

http://www.cvulysses.net/Golden_Dragon_Rally.htm 
Contact the Editor 

Wednesday 10 Committee Meeting, The Canberra Club Contact the President 

Saturday 20 
Sunday 21 

31
st
 BMWMCCACT Kosciuszko Rally.  Your Club 

Rally.  Geehi campsite on the Alpine Way between 
Jindabyne (70km) & Khancoban (30km).  Fuel & 
Drink at Khancoban, show restraint if coming 
from/to Khancoban.  254km from Canberra. 

Contact the Ride Coordinator. 

Wednesday 24 General Meeting, The Canberra Club Contact the President 

Thursday 26 
Sunday 28 

2012 MotoGP at Phillip Island. 
See Grand Prix Travel 

 

N
o

v
e
m

b
e

r
 

Friday 2 
Monday 4 

18th Annual Trout Rally.  Three Mile Dam, approx 
16kms east of Cabramurra, NSW. 

Tumut Valley Riders MC Inc.  PO Box 
583 Tumut NSW 2720.  0424 042 275 
7pm-8pm email tvriders@hotmail.com 
or web 
http://www.angelfire.com/in.tvrmc 

Saturday 3 

Snowy Ride 2012.  The Snowy Ride is a 
motorcycle event run annually in the Alpine Region 
of NSW with the aim of involving motorcycle riders 
from all over Australia to raise money for 
Childhood Cancer Research. 

http://snowyride.org.au/  

Wednesday 14 Committee Meeting, The Canberra Club Contact the President 

Saturday 17 
Sunday 18 

2012 Cold Flame Rally (postponed from March).  
On the Barry Way at Pinch River campsite 70km 
south of Jindabyne (~30km dirt). 

In Kosciuszko National Park, so take 
out what you bring in.  Contact Cold 
Flame Tourers Bob & Sue Coleman 

Saturday 17 21st Annual Bombala Bike Show NSW.  Bombala 
Showground, Bombala. 

Contact Rick Ingram 0419 622 599 or 
email 
info@bombalabikeshow.com.au or 
web 
http://www.bombalabikeshow.com.au/ 

Wednesday 28 General Meeting, The Canberra Club Contact the President 

http://g.co/maps/kg3pe
http://www.bmwmccact.org.au/
mailto:rides@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:rides@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:rides@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:editor@bmwmccact.org.au
http://www.postiebikechallenge.org/index.htm
mailto:rides@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:president@bmwmccact.org.au
http://www.bmwtcnsw.org/
http://www.bmwsafari.com/
mailto:rides@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:president@bmwmccact.org.au
http://www.cvulysses.net/Golden_Dragon_Rally.htm
mailto:editor@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:president@bmwmccact.org.au
http://maps.google.com.au/maps/ms?source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&ie=UTF8&hq=CDSCC&hnear=&msa=0&ll=-36.377828,148.179141&spn=0.006332,0.006427&t=h&z=17&msid=114651330560691017702.00048918ef1c803108d02
file:///E:/rides@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:president@bmwmccact.org.au
http://www.grandprixtravel.com.au/bikes12/camp/home.asp
mailto:tvriders@hotmail.com
http://www.angelfire.com/in.tvrmc
http://snowyride.org.au/
mailto:president@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:srcoleman@bigpond.com
mailto:info@bombalabikeshow.com.au
http://www.bombalabikeshow.com.au/
mailto:president@bmwmccact.org.au
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Mick Owen Motorcycles trading as East Coast BMs: http://www.eastcoastbms.com.au/  

http://www.eastcoastbms.com.au/
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WINTER IN JULY OR WA S THAT JUNE 

It used to be called Xmas in July, and this year it was more like ñAntarctica Revisitedò as the temperatures 
were extremely low for the whole of the weekend.  Calling the BOM for some actual data proved elusive ï 
they donôt have a fully automated station at Beechworth so they supplied data from Rutherglen, nearby. 

¶ Friday min of -0.4 and max of 15.7 

¶ Saturday min of 0.4 max of balmy 8.0 

¶ Sunday min of 2.6 and max of 7.9 

The plan was to leave the Hall lay-by at 10am Friday so we wouldnôt have 
to face fog all the way to Yass or more and that was accomplished also 
giving us the Saturday to look around glorious Beechworth and get some 
good sunny photography on Saturday morning.  I had charged up my 
TomTom GPS the previous day and mounted it on the bike overnight.  
Gloom ï the freezing temperatures affected the battery on the unit and I 
was GPS-less for the southbound portion of the trip.  However, we headed 
off with four motor-cycles and 3 cars in good spirits and overcast, but dry, 
conditions.  The group split up en-route with several people taking 
different directions to either stay overnight elsewhere or meander through 
the countryside rather than blast down the Hume (which some say is 
boring, but I find as mentally stimulating as you make it).  More were to 
join us on Saturday directly from Canberra. 

There appears to be a bit of confusion between NSW and Vic RTAôs 
because coming through Wodonga they either have no signs pointing to 
the C315 or hide them somehow.  This meant that several cars and motorbikes went further down the 
Hume to the Chiltern turnoff and used the C377.  Although this is a delightful piece of motorbike friendly 
road, the last couple of kilometres are a pain if you end up following a road maintenance vehicle in the 
really twisty bits at the end.  First and second gear work, steep climb and 3 new swear words.  The RTA 
driver at least got her vehicle down and dirty into the gravel to let me past.  Thank you. 

Beechworth at last and the warm friendly motel awaiting ï and soon other folk from the ACT arrived and a 
reviving beer at the Bridge Brewers was called for.  Like most of everything in north-eastern Victoria it has 
some tie or other to Ned Kelly; or claims to.  By the time you finish your visit to Beechworth you will have 
seen the Ned Kelly toilet, the Ned Kelly washing line, the Ned Kelly photography shop etc.  You get the 
idea.  An evening meal in a warm pub and we all walked back to the motel with nobody having their hands 
run over by a passing motorist.  We had two thunderstorms pass over us that evening and that was a 
harbinger of things to come.  Two cold fronts were approaching from the west ï targetingéUS. 

You remember (above) that the plan was to take some nicey-feeley photography on the Saturday morning.  
You know ï the low sun angles, the saturated colour-temperature stuff, locals gambolling on the village 
green.  Forget it.  With the above mentioned temperatures and fog even the locals take an hour to put on 

A small sample of the historic stone edifices to be found in Beechworth. 
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enough clothing after their morning ablutions before venturing outside in their ñNed Kelly approvedò parkas. 
Oh ï wait a minute, you already got the idea, so forget I mentioned it.  Every street was heavily littered with 
leaves from an apparently late autumn and you eventually find a town that has no Woolworths, no Coles 
and no McDonalds as you perambulate the streets, truly a unique find.  Although not geographically 
divided, the town can be viewed as such with retail, church and history being the dominant portions with 
post-Georgian architecture and small shops.  Several of our lady members agreed it was retail therapy 
heaven in the commercial area.  A slow walk down Church St shows how wealthy this area became from 
gold as the major denominations spent lavishly on their plots of land. 

I sauntered between the locals and the 
visiting motorcyclists towards the historic 
area in Ford St and was intrigued by the 
Telegraph Station.  It was something 
personal really.  In 1921 or 22 my Father 
was finally released from the Victorian 
Repat Hospital (yes, he was at Anzac cove 
and Beersheba), joined the Post Master 
Generals Department, and was posted to 
Mansfield as a telegraphist/postal clerk.  I 
assume the telegraph offices in both 
locations were similar and so I was 
interested in the equipment on show at the 
museum and the displays showing the 
history of telegraphy in Victoria in its 
earliest attempts at cross-state 

communications.  The lady attendant informed me, ñThere are several retired telegraphists here in 
Beechworth and they hold monthly meetings here and chat back and forth non-verballyò.  I was interested 
and told her that I could still send Morse at about 20-25 words per minute, but couldnôt receive worth a dam 
through lack of practice ï maybe one evening in Beechworth will correct that someday.  It will have to be in 
summer! 

The intent of the weekend, of course, was the Xmas in July function at the Priory.  With a small correction 
to the date, we actually had it on the last day in June.  Both Steve Hay and our President were the 
organisers and it went pretty well.  As these functions go there was a large amount of laughter and some 
pleasant inter-club rivalry between the self-proclaimed ñMexicansò from south of the border and the 
Canberra contingent.   The Vic contingent beat us over-all in the quizzes despite some challenges to the 
judging (a few won by ACT) and the greater number of Victorians present.  The Priory is interesting 
historically, Iôm sure, but wearing motorcycle boots and walking on their beautiful wood floors almost 
seemed the wrong thing to do.  You could imagine a member of a Russian Royal House in riding boots on 
such a floor and the story 
being written by Dostoyevsky 
with the sound effects to go 
with it.  It was clearly the 
attempt by all religions to get 
a building at the highest spot 
in any town that was of 
significance at the time.  Of 
course there are also some 
well done leadlight windows 
at the front of the building.  
Looking back it may be one 
of the largest multi-story 
buildings (except churches) 
in town. 

Organiser Social Sec Steve and Presidente Martin, whatôs next? 
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Catering was rapid, warm and tasty ï an aim some restaurants forget.  The quantities were enough to 
make some patrons adjust their belts a little.  High praise, but well earned and no mention of Ned whatôs-
his-name all evening.  They probably used a Ned approved dishwasher later. 

I had an appointment just after midday in Wamboin on Sunday so I planned on leaving early ï even as late 
as 7.30am but that didnôt happen.  Damn the port wine our table won on one of the prize givingôs.  I finally 
left about 8.15 and worked my way through quite heavy fog and wet roads with possible black ice at the 
altitude of Beechworth until I descended onto the plains level with Albury/Wodonga.  There were a few 
valleys still draped in fog and I saw one valley (while standing still at an intersection) that had katabatic fog 
descending down the side of a valley ï interesting temperature profile.  (See, I told you we donôt just go to 
motorcycle meetings so we can fill our bellies or make holes in the air as we blast along, didnôt I?). 

Returning through Wodonga on the ñcorrect routeò I encountered about 100 round-a-bouts.  Well, thatôs a 
lie.  It was probably 15 but was clearly round-a-bout training grounds for RTA folk.  And so onto the Hume 
and the prospect of warm showers.  Refuel at Holbrook and that makes one tank full enough to get home.  
Remember I said that I had contacted the folk at BOM?  Well, I gave them a hypothetical question as well.  
I wanted to know what the wind chill value was for my return trip.  So what did I get?  The numbers I gave 
the BOM for their X-Y graph was simply 110Kph and ambient temperature of between 5 and 8degs C.  
Whoops ï the BOM graph Y-axis only goes to 80Kph.  Well, anyway using that value (80Kph and 8 degs c) 
whatôs the hypothetical temperature?  MINUS 13 DEGs C!  

My fingertips eventually returned to my body that afternoon despite heated handlebars and heated seat 
both on Max during the trip.  My GPS said there were several metrics it accumulated for the return trip.  
These were an average speed of 112Kph, max of xxxKph (you guess), distance of 466 from Beechworth 
and travelling time of 4 hours 12 minutes between warm showers. All approved by Ned of course, I 
assume. 

Ian Warren 
K1200GT, vicepres@bmwmccact.org.au 

  

Donôt adjust your vision; this one must have been taken later on in the evening. 

mailto:vicepres@bmwmccact.org.au
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President Martin Robertsonôs Beechworth Winter in July 
photomontage. 

 

 
Nigel's 1100S at the Old Priory 

Our Victorian Mates Working Out the Quiz 

The Canberra Gang Gets Some Assistance 
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BMW Clubs Australia Nationals 2013       

 

Easter Friday 29
th

 March to Monday 1
st

 April 2013 
All Clubs Australia Members and Families are invited to join us at 

Silverwater Resort, 17 Potters Hill Rd, San Remo, Phillip Island 
 

¶ Friday Night Meet and Greet Cocktail Party around the pool at Silverwater Resort. 

¶ Saturday Celebration of Excellence on the lawns overlooking the water at Silverwater Resort. 

¶ Saturday night Dinner at the Nobbies Function Centre and viewing of the Penguin Parade. 
 

 
 

¶ Sunday Motorsport Sprint Day at the Phillip Island Grand Prix Circuit. 

¶ Sunday Touring Event through the rolling hills of South Gippsland. 

¶ �6�X�Q�G�D�\���R�S�W�L�R�Q���L�V���W�R���K�D�Y�H���V�R�P�H���³�3�D�F�H���&�D�U���/�D�S�V�´���D�U�R�X�Q�G���3�K�L�O�O�L�S���,�V�O�D�Q�G���*�U�D�Q�G���3�U�L�[���&�L�U�F�X�L�W�� 
 

 
 

¶ Sunday Night Presentation Dinner to be held at the Silverwater Resort. 

¶ �0�R�Q�G�D�\���6�W�D�\�H�U�¶�V���/�X�Q�F�K���D�W���W�K�H���3�K�L�O�O�L�S���,�V�O�D�Q�G���*�U�D�Q�G���3�U�L�[���&�L�U�F�X�L�W���0�X�V�H�X�P�� 

¶ Monday option is to race Go-Karts at the miniature Phillip Island Grand Prix Circuit. 
 

Registration of Interest to nationals@bmwccv.com.au  
REGISTRATION OF INTEREST FORM  

send to GPO Box 1250, Melbourne 3001 or email to nationals@bmwccv.com.au 

BMW Clubs Australia National Rally 2013 
 

NAMES of ATTENDEES:_________________________________________BMW CLUB:____________ 
EMAIL:_______________________________________________________PHONE:_______________ 
ADDRESS:____________________________________________________POST CODE:___________ 


